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WHAT THE MEASURE DOES:
Expands list of qualified health professionals who can provide medical release of a student athlete suspected of
having a concussion to include licensed chiropractic physicians, naturopathic physicians, psychologists, physical
therapists, occupational therapists, physician assistants, nurse practitioners, and athletic trainers. Specifies
requirements for qualified health professionals to obtain a certificate after completion of an online program and
other requirements. Becomes operative January 1, 2019. Declares emergency, effective upon passage.

Fiscal Impact: Minimal impact

Revenue Impact: No impact

ISSUES DISCUSSED:

EFFECT OF AMENDMENT:
No amendment.

BACKGROUND:
Currently, qualified health professionals are licensed physicians (MDs, DOs), physician assistants, nurse practitioners,
or psychologists. Athletic trainers often work with qualified health care professionals after a student athlete has been
observed or suspected to have sustained a blow to the head or body, and help determine when a student can return
to play following a concussion.

In 2017, the Oregon legislature introduced Senate Bill 217 to expand the list of qualified health professionals able to
provide a release for a student athlete who sustained a concussion or were suspected of sustaining a concussion. The
bill did not pass during the 2017 session. In the 2017-18 interim, the Senate Committee on Health Care convened a
work group to develop recommendations on this topic. The work group met five times to receive reports and
presentations. The outcome is a bill based on a set of guidelines established by the work group.

The measure expands the list of qualified health professionals who can provide medical release of a student athlete
suspected of having a concussion. This includes licensed chiropractic physicians, naturopathic physicians,
psychologists, physical therapists, occupational therapists, physician assistants, nurse practitioners, and athletic
trainers. Health professionals are eligible to provide medical release of a student athlete suspected of having a
concussion if they have successfully completed an online concussion program established by Oregon Health and
Science University (OHSU). Program certificates issued by OHSU are valid for four years and can be renewed with
additional training.


